
 CHESTER, DEEP RIVER ESSEX & REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 4 
JOINT BOARDS OF EDUCATION  

 
Joint Boards Retreat  

 
 

F.O.I. Compliance 
 

 
 
Date:   October 05, 2019   
 
Attendance:  = present 
 

       David Fitzgibbons (CH)                 Paula Weglarz (DR)                    Lon Seidman (ES)  Other:  
          Robert Bibbiani (CH)           Miriam Morrissey (DR)                   Mark Watson (ES)                       Brian J. White  
         Charlene Fearon (CH)                 Tracy Dickson (DR)                         DG Fitton (ES)    
               Tom Englert (CH)               Imran Munawar (DR)          Loretta McCluskey (ES)    
                  John Stack (CH)                 Robert Ferretti (DR)                  Judie McCann (ES)    
           Maria Scherber (CH)               Mary Campbell (DR)                Carolyn Rotella (ES)              Nick Caruso, CABE  
            Theresa Myers (CH)                 Matt Resnisky (DR)                         DG Fitton (R4)    
 RebeccaGreenberg-Ellis (CH)                Lenore Grunko (DR)              Trisha Brookhart (R4)    
              Jennifer Clark (R4)                David Berardis (DR)                 Michelle Grow (R4)    
                Mario Gioco (R4)                Kate Sandmann (R4)             Lori Ann Clymas (R4)    
                Rick Daniels (R4)               Jane Cavanaugh (R4)      

 
 
 
The retreat began at approx. 9:00 a.m.  
 

 

Nick Caruso of CABE shared presentations on Roles and Responsibilities of Board Members and Administration. 

 

 

There were discussions regarding past, current and future directions the Boards would like to pursue.  Including 

what has worked; what hasn’t worked; and what should be changed or done differently moving forward. 

 

 

Superintendent White will schedule another BOE retreat for some time in April, once the main budget development 

season has ended. 
 
 
 
The retreat ended at appox. 12:00 pm. 
 


